

10. FINAL 5

I. Choose A, B, C or D to complete the following passage:

Hue was the capital city of Thua Thien Hue province, Vietnam. Between 1802 (1).....1945, it was the imperial capital of the Nguyen dynasty. As such, it is well-known (2)..... its monuments and architecture. (3)..... population stands at about 340,000 people. The city is (4)..... in central Vietnam on the banks of the River Huong, just a few miles from the Thuan An Beach. It is about 540 km south of Hanoi, the national capital, and about 644 km north of Ho Chi Minh City.

1. A. to	B. since	C. and	D. in
2. A. about	B. from	C. for	D. with
3. A. It's	B. Their	C. Its	D. It
4. A. set	B. found	C. founded	D. located

II. Read the text carefully and choose the correct answers:

Motion pictures- also called movies, films, or the cinema- are one of the most popular forms of entertainment, enabling people to immerse themselves in an imaginary world for a short period of time. But movies can also teach people about history, science, human behavior, and many other subjects. Some films combine entertainment with instruction to make the learning process more enjoyable. In all its forms, cinema is an art as well as a business, and those who make motion pictures take great pride in their creations.

The images that make up a motion picture are all individual photographs. But when they appear rapidly in succession, the human eye does not detect that they are separate images.

5: What are motion pictures also called?

- A. movies B. films C. the cinema D. All are correct.

6: The people who make motion pictures feel of their products.

- A. ashamed B. pride C. proud D. famous

7: What is a motion picture made up by?

- A. films B. individual photographs C. cameras D. All are correct.

8: Which of the following sentences is NOT mentioned in the text?

- A. Movies can make people more popular.
B. Movies not only can help people learn a lot of subjects but also make the learning process more enjoyable.
C. Movies is also a business.
D. Movies can combine entertainment with instruction.

III. Choose the best option:

9: If I had gone to the bank this morning, I money from you now.

- A. would not have borrowed B. would not borrow
C. will no have borrowed D. will no borrow

10: Which sentence has the same meaning as "Although he took a taxi, Bill still arrived late for the concert"?

- A. Bill arrived late for the concert whether he took a taxi or not.
B. Bill took a taxi to the concert, but he couldn't catch it.
C. Bill arrived late for the concert because of the taxi.
D. In spite of taking a taxi, Bill arrived late for the concert.

11: Choose the underlined part among A, B, C or D that needs correcting:

Tom Hain, who with (A) Gilson had (B) previously worked, contacted (C) him about the role (D).

- 12: She has saved a sum of money for her
 A. retiring B. retire C. retired D. retirement
- 13: Do you know name of Queen of England?
 A. no article / no article / the B. a / no article / no article
 C. a / the / an D. the / the / no article
- 14: Choose the best answer to fill the blank in each sentence.
 Mary: ".at Christmas?"
 Peter: "I went home for Christmas."
 A. For what did you do B. Where did you went
 C. What did you do for D. What did you do
- 15: Choose the best answer to fill the blank in each sentence.
 Mary: "there?"
 Anne: "I spent three wonderful weeks there."
 A. How often did you stay B. How long did you stay
 C. How far you stayed D. How long you stayed
- 16: That's my friend comes from Japan.
 A. where B. who C. which D. whom
- 17: Choose the best answer to fill the blank in each sentence.
 Hung: "Thank you very much for a lovely party."
 Hoa: " "
 A. Thanks B. Cheers C. You are welcome D. Have a good day
- 18: Chinese by more than one billion people all over the world.
 A. is spoken B. speaks C. is speaking D. spoken
- 19: Which word has the stress differently from the rest?
 A. release B. marine C. receive D. horror
- 20: Which phrase has the same meaning as the underlined part in the sentence below?
 He felt very **proud** to be a player of the national football team.
 A. angry and upset B. sad and unhappy
 C. pleased and satisfied D. out-going and unpleased
- 21: Choose the underlined part among A, B, C or D that needs correcting:
My younger brother (A) prefers pop music (B) than (C) traditional music (D).
- 22: Which underlined and bold part has the different pronunciation from the rest?
 A. **important** B. **tone** C. **emotion** D. **excited**
- 23: Many fishes are in of dying out because of fishing and pollution in the marine area.
 A. dangerously B. dangerous C. endanger D. danger
- 24: Which word has the same meaning as the underlined part in the sentence below?
 How many countries took part in the first World Cup?
 A. co- operated B. participated C. competed D. interested
- 25: Choose the underlined part among A, B, C or D that needs correcting:
 If you hadn't left (A) the car unlocked (B), it wouldn't (C) have be (D) stolen
- 26: Which underlined and bold part has the different pronunciation from the rest?
 A. **losing** B. **open** C. **close.** D. **hold**
- 27: Which sentence has the same meaning as "You ignored my advice, so you got into trouble"?
 A. If you don't ignore my advice, you don't get into trouble.
 B. If you don't ignore my advice, you won't get into trouble.
 C. If you didn't ignore my advice, you wouldn't get into trouble.
 D. If you hadn't ignored my advice, you wouldn't have got into trouble.

- 28: Which word has the stress differently from the rest?
 A. quality B. example C. tropical D. industry
- 29: Which sentence has the same meaning as "The performers did not appear on the stage until all of the lights went out"?
 A. It was not until all of the lights went out that the performers appeared on the stage.
 B. Because all of the lights went out the performers appeared on the stage.
 C. Until the performers appeared on the stage all of the lights went out.
 D. It was until all of the lights went out so the performers appeared on the stage.
- 30: Which sentence has the same meaning as "They were carrying two injured players out of the field"?
 A. Two players were injured and carrying out of the field.
 B. Two injured players were being carried out of the field.
 C. The field was being carried two injured players.
 D. Two players were injured and carried out of the field.
- 31: do you prefer, love story films or thrillers?
 A. Whom B. Which C. For which D. What
- 32: Choose the best answer to fill the blank in each sentence.
 Mai: ".?"
 Lan: "Not bad."
 A. How are you B. Who are you C. What are you D. Where are you from
- 33: household chores can be done more quickly than before by modern appliances, it still takes a lot of time to do housework.
 A. If B. Unless C. And D. Although
- 34: Mary finds it to do homework every day. She feels with it.
 A. bored / bored B. boring / boring C. boring / bored D. bored / boring
- 35: What would Tom do if he the truth?
 A. would know B. knows C. has known D. knew
- 36: Choose the underlined part among A, B, C or D that needs correcting:
 Philip was (A) exceptionally (B) annoying (C) at Joan's behavior (D).
- 37: I am fond football but I am not good kicking.
 A. of / at B. out / of C. on / in D. in / for
- 38: Peter disconnected the phone
 A. so as not to be disturbed B. to disturb
 C. to be disturbed D. in order to disturb
- 39: Jessie a beauty contest next month. She everything with excitement at the moment.
 A. is taking / will make B. will take apart in / is going to make
 C. takes / makes D. is going to take part in / is making
- 40: Which word has the same meaning as the underlined part in the sentence below?
 The water is so contaminated that it is not suitable for drinking.
 A. salty B. polluted C. toxic D. threatened